
 Tarheel  Weimaraner Club Meeting January 14, 2020   Minutes 

 

The Jan. 14, 2019 meeting of the Tarheel  Weimaraner Club was held at the Backyard Bistro 
Raleigh, NC.   

President Jack Sappenfield called the meeting to order at 6:35pm  

Present were members:  Stacy and Eric Libow , Kathy   Page,  Helen Sanderford,  Charlie and 
Carol Parron, Jack and Lucy Sappenfield,  Zana Schepis, , Stewart and Gretchen Stephenson,  
Rusty Jenrette, Betta Breuhaus, Bill Hall, Kevin Perez and Larry Edwards. 
 
President Jack Sappenfield reminded membership the meeting minutes are posted on the 
website.  Asked for a motion to approve the November meeting minutes: Kevin Perez motioned 
and Bill Hall second.  
 
 REPORTS 
President: Jack Sappenfield thanked everyone for attending the meeting and membership 
participation in events. 
 
 
 TREASURER: Helen Sanderford said that the Club as of today $36,787.57 and $31091.66 in 
Money Market .  
 
Committee’s  
Tracking: Helen Sanderford stated the Tracking Test would be this coming weekend with 4 
entries handlers and Judges to meet at 9am weather expected to be clear. Larry Edwards 
reminded everyone to come and enjoy. 
 
SHOW CHAIR: Stacy Libow application for Specialty has been accepted by the AKC and the 
Judge will be Janet Lobb. Puppy Sweeps, Brood Bitch/ Stud Dog and Veterans will be judged by 
Ellen Grevatt. 
Planning on having food at the show and dinner will be hosted by the Libow’s. Stacy reminded 
the group she will need funds for Trophies. Entries close March 8. 
 
Hunt Test: Gretchen Stephenson scheduled practices for the shooting ratings and Hunt Tests at 
Sandhill’s, getting great results. The rating will be Feb. 21, 2020 and the Hunt Tests will be Feb. 
22 and 23 and will need volunteers.  
Gretchen working on setting up dates for 2020 retrieving practices. 
 
 
AGILITY CHAIR Jack Sappenfield said Agility Tests are planned for July 17-19, 2020 at Bon Clyde 
in Sanford, contracts are signed. Will need lots of club support to staff through the three days. . 



Reminded group that dogs competing can wear flat buckle or rolled collars or nothing while 
competing. Helen added she has course builders Maurikio Britva and Don Roback 
 
RESCUE REPORT: Kathy Page   20 pending, 5 permanent fosters several adoptions pending and 
took in two since the last meeting   
 
HOSPITALITY CHAIR:  Next meeting will be in March after the Specialty the Libow’s hosting. Lucy 
Sappenfield alerted the membership she is in negotiations with the Bistro Management for new 
menus and rates. 
 
OLD BUSINESS : Still a few Tee shirts available.  
 
New Business  
Nominating committee -officers will continue to serve for 2020. President Jack Sappenfield  
asked three times “ are there any nominations from the floor” There were none Current slate 
President: Jack Sappenfield, Vice President: Stacy LIbow, Treasurer: Helen Sanderford, 
Secretary: Zana Schepis. Board: Carol Parron, Betta Breuhaus and Kevin Perez voted in for the 
club by Secretary Zana Schepis to remain  through 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Zana Schepis 
Secretary 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 


